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December 30, 2021 
 
 
Greetings Pontiac School District Families, 
 
Due to the significant increase in the number of COVID-19 cases directly impacting the Pontiac 
community and Oakland County, we have made the difficult decision to return to virtual learning 
districtwide until Tuesday, January 18, 2022. 

Students should plan to login to their classes every school day beginning Monday, January 3, 2022. 
Staff will be teaching remotely, and lessons and assignments will be given daily. Attendance will also 
be taken.  Please note that Monday, January 17th is a National Holiday (MLK Day) no staff or students 
will report that day.  

To ensure our students have everything they need to attend school virtually, our technology team will 
be holding special tech support hours at the Board Office on Monday, January 3, from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m.  
Please visit the Board Office during this time to address any repairs or other technology needs. 

Additionally, all Pontiac School District students are eligible to receive weekly breakfast and lunch 
meal distribution while learning virtually. Distribution will take place in a drive thru format at each of 
our school buildings on Wednesday, January 5th from 9 a.m. until noon and on Monday, January 10th 
from 9 a.m. until noon.   

If you have any additional questions, please don’t hesitate to contact your child’s school. 

The safety and wellbeing of our entire school district family is critical. We are hopeful this short-term 
pause to face to face learning will play a positive role in slowing the spread of this disease. We will 
continue to work with the Oakland County Health Division to assess the status of the pandemic in our 
area. 

Please stay safe! We look forward to being back in-person on January 18th. 

 

Sincerely, 

Kelley Williams, Superintendent 




